
 

 Next Meeting:  September 17, 2020 

Dover Youth Lacrosse General Meeting MINUTES 
August 20, 2020 – Lehr Park Pavilion  

I. Call Meeting to Order at 6:40 PM 

II. Welcome & Introductions 

III. Approval of Minutes from 6/18/2020 Motion by Crystal Wilcox and 2nd by Cliff Harris 

IV. Approve Financial Report Motion by Cliff Harris and 2nd by Matt Henze 

V. Reports from Board 

a. President     Travis Hoover (Attended) 

• US Lacrosse is still on hold for their clinics. 

b. Vice‐President    Cliff Harris (Attended) 

• No Report 

c. Secretary     Kristie Harris (Attended) 

• No Report 

d. Treasurer     Crystal Wilcox (Attended) 

• No Report 

e. Buildings & Grounds   Sam Torres (Absent) 

• Show Sam how to request WE gym for indoor practice in 2021.  Cliff will share request form 

from last season and go over the process.  Even though the district is not accepting outside 

organization at this time, still send in request for when and if gym will be allowed for us to 

use. 

f. Athletic Director – Boys   Matt Henze (Attended) 

• Nothing from the YCLA 

g. Athletic Director – Girls   Laura Burkey (Attended) 

• Nothing from the YGL 

VI. Reports from Directorships 

a. By‐Laws Position    Vacant 

• No Report 

b. Equipment & Uniform   Crystal Tuley (Absent) 

• What is still outstanding. 

c. Fundraising     Leah Rodgers (Attended) 

• Mum orders due Wednesday, August 26th, from 6-7:30 during clinic.  Send out reminder.  

Pickup will be Wednesday, September 23rd, from 5-7 PM at the Wilcox residence. 

d. Apparel/Pictures    Kristen Ziegler (Absent) 

• No Report 

e. Concessions Position    Vacant 

• No Report 

f. Membership & Insurance   Melissa DeHass (Absent) 

• Insurance for summer clinics has been acquired. 

g. Website & Social Media   Jeremy Wilcox (Absent) 

• Looked into why we have doverlax.com and doverlax.org.  Our website was originally 

doverlax.org and is no longer used, both are not needed.  We’ll only renew doverlax.com. 
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VII. Old Business 

a. New Shed 

• No new updates.  Travis is to draw plans for new shed and write letter to be given to Dover 

Borough at their September meeting. 

b. Summer Clinics 

• Two have been held so far.  Next one is August 26th. Good turnout of existing players and a 

couple new boys.  Reach out to K9 Lacrosse to invite players from their area to clinics.  Add 

new dates in October on the 17th and 31st (Saturday mornings) from 10-11:30 AM. 

VIII. New Business 

a. Online Registration 

• Open September 13th. No funds due at this time.  $50 deposit due at parent meeting in 

January and balance due at uniform hand out.  New players still $30.  New players last year 

are new players this year. 

b. Winter lacrosse league at South Hanover YMCA 

Club will respond to Matt at South Hanover Y that we are interested in participating, but will be 

determined if we can form complete teams.  Email will be sent out to parents to see how many 

players are interested in participating.  Asking for responses from girls by 9/4 and boys by 9/11.  

Registration is open from August 1st through November 1st.  The season starts the week of 

November 9th and concludes January 24th.  $750 per team plus ref fees.  $150 deposit due to 

hold team spot and then balance due at first game.  Players will split the cost of the $750 and 

DYL club will cover the cost of the ref fees. 

IX. Open Floor - Nothing 

X. Adjourn at 7:36 PM 

 

 

 


